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By the mid-1950s, symphonic music was widely accepted by Canadian
audiences and, in the larger cities, had reached an appreciable level of
maturity. Since then, considerable development has taken place, perhaps the
most significant indication of the growth being the emergence of the Montreal
and Toronto orchestras on the international scene. Canadian symphony
orchestras now number more than 30 and over a third of them are fully
professional.

One of the keys to Canada's musical future is the work of Les
Jeunesses Musicales du Canada and the National Youth Orchestra, membership of
which is confined to players under 25 years of age. The national concert
circuits of these groups give work to many talented young professionals and
a greater understanding of the music of our time to younger audiences. Another
recent milestone was the forming in 1969 of the orchestra of the National Arts
Centre. In the short space of the three years since its foundation, this
orchestra has earned a reputation as one of the leading small orchestras in
North America.

Chamber music has not yet achieved the measure of acceptance accorded
to the other forms of musical expression in Canada. A series of concerts of
new music, similar to those being offered in Montreal over the past several
years, is now being offered to the Toronto public for the first time. Created
to provide an outlet for contemporary composers to hear their own works in
performance and foster a more vital approach to chamber music, these concerts
will feature works by both Canadian composers and composers from other
countries.

Despite its early acceptance, a flourishing native operatic
tradition has yet to develop in Canada. Even in the larger centres, no
company yet boasts a season of more than a few weeks' duration. By 1954,
there was a fully professional company in Toronto, which, in 1959, became the
Canadian Opera Company. That same year a touring program was introduced.
However, although progress is slow, opera in Canada is growing in popularity
and support. Five Canadian centres at present offer opera on a more or
less regular basis -- Montreal, Quebec City, Toronto, Edmonton and Vancouver.
Stratford also offers opera, but its operatic activities take place as an
adjunct to the Shakespearean Festival. Save for occasional visits by the
Canadian Opera Company or similar ensembles, cities and towns in the Atlantic
Provinces are not at present likely to hear grand opera.

During the past several years, there has been a revolution in
original recording of Canadian artists and Canadian music. By far the most
active region is Quebec. The development of the cult of the chansonnier, in
particular, has depended on the record industry and public demand for such
recordings has reached considerable proportions. These poet-singers, who
compose their own lyrics and music, have long had the reputation of reflecting
the aspirations and sentiments of their compatriots. Few of the record
companies concern themselves with serious music. In English Canada, most of
the original recording is also devoted to music of a popular nature, although
there have been several notable instances in which the recording companies have
co-operated in the recording of more serious works.


